MINUTES of a Meeting of Melksham Without Parish Council held on Monday 18th January 2010 at Crown Chambers, 7 Market Place Melksham at 7.00 p.m.

Present: Cllr Mike Mills (Chairman); Cllrs Alan Baines; Elisabeth Bean; Rolf Brindle; Paul Clark; Terry Chivers; Gregory Coombes; John Glover; Pat Nicol; Mike Sankey and Richard Wood

Wiltshire Councillor Roy While and Barry Dalton also attended part of the Meeting.

Apologies: Cllr. Steve Petty

314/09
Welcome back to Cllr. Bean:  The Chairman welcomed Cllr. Bean back to the Council, after a period of sick-leave. Cllr. Bean expressed her thanks to the Council for the thoughtful gift of flowers sent when she had really needed them.

315/09
Declarations of Interest: Cllr. Mike Mills  declared an interest in PA09  03782 as a neighbour of the applicant, Mr Crocker. Cllr Chivers declared an interest in the Agenda item relating to taxi tokens as a Taxi Driver. The Clerk and Teresa Strange  declared an interest in the budget and items relating to salaries as employees of the Council. Teresa Strange declared an interest in Staffing Committee Min. 308/09 relating to an increase in her working hours and left the room when this item was discussed. Cllr. Bean  declared an interest in the Shaw Village Hall Lease as a relative of the Hall Secretary and Committee Member. It was noted that Cllr. Glover had declared an interest in the planned Agenda item- Street Trading restrictions, at the Planning Committee Meeting held on 4th January.  

The Council suspended Standing Orders to allow for a period of public participation.

316/09
Public Participation


(i) Police Report: Community Police Officer Barry Dalton reported on the following items:-


a) Post Box Vandalism: Incidents had been difficult to investigate due to lack of evidence. There had been a number of arrests and some people had been released and some were on bail.

Cllr. Chivers interjected that he felt the Police had done a good job. 

Cllr.Coombes asked how damage had occurred. 

Barry Dalton reported hat a crop bird-scaring device had been used.


b) Burglaries:  There had been burglaries in Melksham and some people had been charged. One person had owned up to 34 offences and had been charged re stolen goods. There had been four burglaries at Bowerhill carried out in a different style from those in the town. At Bowerhill unoccupied places were being targeted and thieves were after jewellery. The Police needed help from the community and it was important that they were told of any information re seeing a strange vehicle or an unusual registration number. This is why Neighbourhood Watch Schemes were so valuable and the ideal forum for keeping alert. At Bowerhill there were only a few schemes.


c) Cold Caller Salesmen:  It was not an offence to sell an item at the door as long as one had a licence. Many of those with the large bags of dusters etc came down from Nottingham. However in 16th December a number of residents had reported calls that were abusive and intimidating. From this a person had been arrested and charged.


d) The Paddocks - anti-social behaviour: There had been no reports of any further incidents of anti-social behaviour at the recent Neighbourhood Tasking Group Meeting. The Christmas period in the past had been difficult, but no complaints had been received and the Police had very good relationships with staff there.


e) Dog Training Awareness Scheme:  The Dog Warden was keen to run this scheme at Bowerhill. He was due to talk about the scheme at a forthcoming meeting of Atworth Parish Council


(ii) Report from Wiltshire Councillor Roy While 

a) Snowy Weather:  Cllr. While reported that with heavy snow, there had been an emphasis on getting roads salted and gritted. Wiltshire Council had done an admirable job and had sent out daily bulletins. The problems had been made more complex due to the Government redirecting salt supplies. Bill Parks was the local Manager in charge and he had been liaising with Dick Tonge, the Cabinet Member.

b) Parking Review: Peter Harris at Wiltshire Council  was in charge of the Review. There was concern that parking problems were being shunted from one area to another instead of being solved. Restrictions were definitely needed in Bowerhill

c) Local Area Agreements:  He had recently chaired a Scrutiny Task Group to examine Local Area Agreements which determine projects that partners are seeking to achieve. There was Government pressure to work in partnership. 

d) Budget 2010-11: Wiltshire Council was working with the Audit Commission  to set the budget for the coming year. All parties were vying with each other to produce the budget with the most cuts. Wiltshire Council was merging two directorates which would lead to a pooling of resources.

e) Waste and Leisure Review:  This was necessary because some parts of Wiltshire were not having twice weekly collections

Cllr. Baines asked when normal services would be resumed

Cllr.While reported that Refuse Collectors were still catching up

Cllr. Chivers reported that Whitley was being collected the following day and priority was being given to grey bins

There was discussion re how best information about bins should be disseminated on the Wiltshire Council website. Councillors agreed it would be helpful if the website gave a daily bulletin re areas to be collected

(iii) Wiltshire Council matters raised by Councillors

a) Footway deterioration, Bowerhill:  The Chairman expressed concern that no action had yet been taken on footways at Bowerhill which were now dangerous and breaking up in places. He reminded Cllr While that they had examined the footways together one year ago.

Cllr. While replied that he thought there had been some repairs in Mitchell drive but he would take up this issue again.

b) Dog-bins Hornchurch Road area:  The Chairman emphasised that residents in this area were very angry that litter-bins had recently been removed from this area. The developer Persimmon had not yet agreed that the land should be adopted and had recently removed the bins because they had been installed on their land. It was thought the former District Council had installed them. This matter had to be resolved, as it was unfair on residents not to have any bins there.

Cllr. Brindle suggested that if Persimmon were not happy to have bins in the area, they should be chased to remove any dog-fouling which occurred on the land.

The Council re-convened.

317/09
Minutes, Planning Committee 4th January: Resolved: The Minutes of this Meeting be approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct record with the following amendments:


Min. 302/09 , line 7: Amend “Sheet”  to “ Sheate”

318/09
Arising from Min. 300/09 Planning Application for New Hall, Berryfield: The Council noted this application. Resolved: The application be now submitted by the Parish Council to Wiltshire Council – Cost £167.50

319/09
Arising from Min. 302/09 Core Strategy – Joint meeting, 14th January: Notes of this joint Meeting between representatives from the Town and Parish councils and he Chamber of Commerce were examined. Councillors requested that there be two amendments to Council policy as agreed with the Town Council at the Meeting:

a) The Council exclude the Golf Course land from the area to the west of A350 Diversion which all parties had favoured for further industrial development..

b) The Council modify support for the Town Council’s view that there should be 200 extra houses in the period up to 2026 to state that the Parish Council would support an extra 200 houses subject to additional facilities being offered; especially a Minor Injury Unit.

For a) councillors emphasised that the Golf Course land was only useful if the Christie Miller Centre was retained. It should be registered as recreational land.

There was discussion about Melksham needing more industrial land. Cllr Millard emphasised that out-commuting was high and many people shopped where they worked. Cllr. Brindle suggested houses should be built where the jobs were. Cllr. Wood emphasised the Council did support more industrial development. Melksham should not be turned into a dormitory town. Cllr Nicol emphasised that green land should not be developed. There were already many empty units. Cllr. Mills emphasised that Melksham needed real jobs not just warehousing. Cllr. Glover mourned the lack of any strategic planning in the formulation of proposals for the draft Strategy.

Resolved: The Council amend its Core Strategy submission to include the additional views agreed with the Town Council and the two amendments (a) and (b) above and forward to Wiltshire Council.

320/09
Street Trading Restrictions on streets near new secondary school: Councillors voiced their concerns that when the new school opened, traders would park in streets near the school in order to sell to pupils. The streets which were likely to be used for trading were Hornchurch Road, Falcon Way, Wellington Drive , Mallory Close and The Spa. The Clerk advised that the present Street trading Scheme for Melksham only included streets around Melksham Town. Potential traders had to apply for “consent” in accordance with the old West Wiltshire District Council Scheme which had been adopted by Wiltshire Council. However Wiltshire Council was now looking to extend the Scheme right across Wiltshire. The Parish Council was advised to write to John Carter, the Head of Environmental Protection and Licensing to request that the streets near the school be restricted by a Street Trading Scheme. It would be worth mentioning the topical subject of healthy eating in school in conjunction with this request to encourage the exclusion of any traders near the school. The Council noted that there had been a problem in the past with traders at George Ward School. 


Resolved: The Council write to Wiltshire Council Head of Environmental Protection and Leisure to request that a Street Trading Scheme be imposed outside the new school to include Hornchurch Road, Falcon Way, Wellington Drive , Mallory Close and The Spa.

321/09
New litterbins for Hornchurch Road area: The Chairman reiterated that the developer Persimmon had removed litterbins from the Hornchurch Road area because the area had not yet been adopted by Wiltshire Council and so was technically still private land. There was an issue re the amount of money to be paid by developers for future maintenance of the area. Councillors emphasised that this problem needed to be urgently resolved as the opening of the new school would bring additional litter.


Resolved: The Council write to both Wiltshire Council and Persimmon Homes to request that  the bins  be reinstated as soon as possible, before the new school opened.

322/09
OBE Award for Wiltshire Council Leader Jane Scott: Resolved: Cllr. Gregory Coombes proposed, seconded by Cllr. Bean that the Parish Council write to congratulate Cllr. Jane Scott on being awarded an OBE in the New Year’s Honours List. This motion was carried by 8 votes  to 3, with 1 abstention.

323/09
Planning Applications: The Council considered the following planning applications:
MW10/00031 Mr & Mrs Williams, 489 Semington Road, Melksham, SN12 6DR

Proposed two storey dwelling house attached to 1 Padfield Gardens and alterations to vehicular access and associated works.

Comments:- The Council objects that the new house will protrude beyond the building line of Berryfield Lane, and will mar the aspect of the whole road.

MW09/03782 Mr Crocker, 7 Tangmere Close, Melksham, SN12 6KW

Proposed erection of hobby workshop/classic car storage garage.

Comments:- The Council have no objection in principle to this planning development subject to the following conditions: 

a) That workshop/garage is for personal use only, and not for commercial reasons.

b) That the noise level is kept to a minimum and an hours stipulation enforced to ensure that it does not disturb neighbouring residents during unsocial hours

324/09
Planning Correspondence


a)  Golden Fleece Cricket Ground, Shaw Hill: Cllr. Chivers reported that the Cricket Team had been given notice to quit using the Cricket Field behind the Golden Fleece, after many years use. There was discussion re applying for the field to be registered as a new Village Green. The Clerk advised that this required proof from a number of witnesses that the field had been used for recreation for at least 20 years “without let or hindrance”. 

Resolved :  The Council initially contact the Cricket Club Captain to establish the current position.

b) Bowerhill Sports Field – draft Community Survey form: Resolved: This item be deferred until the next Council Meeting


c) MW04/01895 Land north-east of Snowberry Lane and south of Sandridge Road: The Council noted that planning permission had been granted for reserve matters including amendments to satisfy highway and building control queries.

325/09
Finance

a) Budget Query re NALC 1% pay increase for 2009/10.  The Council noted a letter from SLCC in answer to a query re an apparent error in adding on a recommended  1% pay rise for 2010/11  on current salary rates. The letter informed that the Council was using the interim pay award figures for 2009 to calculate salaries for the current year instead of the final pay award figures. This made the recommended 2010 increase appear to be 1.25% instead of 1%. Staff were thus owed a small amount of back pay for 2008/09. Teresa Strange explained that the final pay award did not appear to have been circulated to parish councils. The amount owed to staff was approximately £115 total.

Resolved: The Council pay staff the back pay owed for 2008/09..  

b) Reduction in number of Band D properties 2010: A reply was received from Wiltshire Council to inform that the number of Band D properties was calculated allowing for discounts for single occupancy and  empty homes etc. The number of new properties had  increased by 5 in 2009/10, resulting in an estimated 1.5. extra Band D properties for that year,   but the numbers claiming single occupancy had increased by 38. The number of empty homes had also increased by 2, thus resulting in a decrease in the Council’s tax base. This reply was noted.

c) £500 grant request from Wilts and Berks Canal Partnership: The Clerk  reported that the Canal Partnership Officer had not replied to the Council’s question  as to what the grant was needed for, despite several emails being sent and phone calls. It appeared from the original letter that the £500 grant was needed to help finance the post of the Wiltshire Council Canals Officer. There were differing views as to whether £500 should be reserved in expectation of a reply. The Clerk advised that the Wilts and Berks Canal Partnership could be encouraged to complete a grant application so that the Council would have more information. No amount had yet been included in the Budget. The Chairman proposed, seconded by Cllr Chivers, that no grant be reserved in the budget.  Cllr. Glover  then proposed an amendment, seconded by Cllr Pat Nicol that £500 be reserved but the Council decline to pay any grant until it knew how the money was to be used. This amendment was defeated by 8 votes to 4 votes. The original motion not to reserve £500 in the Budget was then put to the vote and carried by 10 votes to 2 against.

Resolved: No grant for the Kennet & Avon Partnership be reserved in the Budget and the Council reply to Wiltshire Council  to explain that the Council was not prepared to  fund employment posts in  other local authorities.

d) Council Budget 2009  –electricity costs:  The Council considered the final draft Budget. Cllr. Chivers questioned why electricity costs were so high for 2009/10 (£1,350).  It was noted that in the past the electricity bill had been divided into three parts when there were three parties – Melksham 1st, MSK and the Parish Council occupying offices on the first and second floors. Melksham1st had made a small donation towards electricity to  the Parish Council who had then  paid two thirds of the electricity bill. However now there were only two parties the bill was divided in half. The Council had asked MSK if separate meters could be fitted, but it appeared the cost of this was prohibitive due to the wiring system. Councillors expressed concern that the Council only occupied their premises for three days whereas MSK used their offices full time. 

Resolved: The Council seek an independent quotation from Southern Electric for installing separate meters for the Parish Council offices.

e) Council Budget 2010 -  Sports Field Maintenance: Cllr. Glover asked why no extra funds had been put in the budget for 2010 towards maintenance of the Sports Field. The Clerk replied that there was a stalemate with Wiltshire Council as regards the Legal Agreement for the Parish Council to take over maintenance of the Sports Field. Generally Council letters remained unanswered and no progress had been made re agreeing the capital cost contribution. Cllr. Chivers  proposed that this matter be taken up with Wiltshire Council Leader, Jane Scott. This was agreed.

Resolved: The Council make representations to Jane Scott re unanswered letters and enclose copies. 

f)   BUDGET 2010 – 16th November Finance Committee recommendations: 

Resolved  The Council resolved  that the budget, as detailed in the Finance Committee Recommendations of 16th November:  Mins.245/09  to Min. 257/09 be formally approved by the Council. 

g) *COUNCIL PRECEPT 2010: Resolved: Cllr Baines proposed, seconded by Cllr. Wood that a Precept of £99,000, as recommended by the Finance Committee; Min.258/09, be formally approved. This motion was carried with 10 votes for the motion and 2 votes against the motion.

*Cllr Clark commented that for every £100 paid as State Pension at the time of the introduction of the Council Tax in 1993, is now £159. 27. For every £100 charge as Council Tax in 1993/94 is now £273. 37; a difference of £114.10

h) Receipts: Resolved:  The following receipts be noted:

Wiltshire Council: Crown Chambers Rates rebate

£   386.30

Photocopying: Teresa Strange



£     18.98

i) Accounts for Payment: The following accounts were checked by the Council and formally approved for payment:
  * Paid since last meeting

           *3539
MSK TestPro: Crown Chambers Rent Jan/Feb/Mar
£1,462.50




(usual rent payment)



Please would you approve the following accounts for payment:


3540
MSK TestPro: Crown Chambers Rent increase
£   146.25




(remainder of payment on Chq 3539)



3541
Condor: Photocopying Quarterly Charge Nov/Dec/
£   117.71




Jan £100.18 + VAT



3542
BWBSL:  Wessex Water for allotments

£     68.06



3543
Consortium: Maintenance materials £34.25 + VAT
£     39.39



3544
Leekes: Maintenance materials £10.42 + VAT
£     11.98




(from Chairman’s Allowance)



3545
Mrs Pat Nicol: For mince pies for mince pie supper
£      5.00




(From Chair’s Allowance)



Salaries: 



3546
Mrs Mary Jarvis: Jan salary + Expenses (sherry
£



for mince pie supper from Chair’s allowance) + VAT



3547
Mrs Margaret Mylchreest: Jan salary + Expenses
£   
£2.31(napkins and toilet roll) + VAT

3548     Terry Cole: Hours 21.11.09-09.01.10 (128 hrs)
£  
+ £25 travel lump sum + £76.30 mileage





3549
Mrs Teresa Strange: Jan salary + Mileage £30.45
£   



for M.Jarvis, M.Mylchreest, T.Strange to SLCC 




Regional Seminar



3550
Mrs Gill Butler: Hours 03.12.09 – 07.01.10 (24 hrs) £   


3551
Mrs Elaine Cranton: Dec office cleaning (11¼ hrs)
£     
Total Salaries:
£3,293.91

3552 
Inland Revenue: Tax & NI, Employer/ee

£   747.98 

3553
Wiltshire Council – Wiltshire Pension Fund

£   544.51 


Superannuation Employer/ee – Jarvis/Strange

326/09
Minutes, Council Meeting 7th December: Resolved: The Minutes of the Council Meeting held 7th December were formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct record with the following amendments:


Min. 267/09 Line 7 from bottom of page  Delete “break”, insert “brake”.

                        Min. 279/09(b) Line 8, Delete “supply”, insert “ comply”.

327/09
Arising from Min. 279/09 Local Centre Land, Bowerhill: The Council noted an email from Principal Planning Officer David Hubbard with details of several requests made to the developers Persimmon to either release letters the Parish Council had requested under the Freedom of Information Act or give reasons why they needed to remain confidential. His letter also urged Persimmon to improve maintenance of the site in line with the Section 106 Agreement. Councillors expressed concern at the time Persimmon was taking to comply with the request for information. Cllr. Sankey suggested a Judicial Review but this was felt too be too costly a solution. 


Resolved: The Council write to the Commissioner for Freedom of Information to seek his advice on what needed to be done.

328/09
Arising from Min. 284/09 Wiltshire Council Speed Limit Review: The Council noted that although an Order had been received to implement a 30 m.p.h. limit between Pathfinder Way and the Hornchurch Road junction on A365 with effect from 29th December 2009,  the Speed Review indicated that a 40 m.p.h. limit was being recommended for this stretch of road. Cllr. Chivers  informed that Wiltshire County Council had formally adopted the policy of having a 30 m.p.h. limit outside all schools in Wiltshire. It was also noted that while the stretch of road on A3102 between the 30 m.p.h. sign on the Melksham boundary and the 30 m.p.h. limit sign at Sandridge School met the criteria for being lowered to 50 m.p.h., the Council’s request for a speed limit at the Bromham Junction at Sandridge had been ignored. Cllr. Glover reported that although  20 m.p.h. limit was recommended for areas with traffic calming, this limit had not been imposed in two traffic-calmed areas of Bowerhill; outside the school and in Falcon Way. Lorries were still going up Falcon Way and a 7.5 ton limit or an “access only” restriction was needed.  Cllr. Clark reported that the Police had proved that 1 in 8 vehicles in Westlands Lane exceeded the limit, but they were not willing to monitor speeds until vehicles were two tenths mile inside the limit sign. This meant that on A350 and in Westlands Lane, there was constant speeding. While on A350 during the rush hour , traffic was self-regulated to observe limits, outside these times , HGVs regularly travelled at 50 m.p.h. John Glover informed that HGVs were restricted to 40 m.p.h. on A class roads. Cllr. Chivers  suggested the Police be asked to monitor HGV speeds along A350 just outside the limits. 


Resolved: The above comments be submitted as the Council’s response to the Speed Limit Review.

329/09
Arising from Min. 288/09 Flooding, Woodrow Road: The Council noted an email from WC Land Drainage Officer Tim Bray to give progress on the flooding problems at Woodrow Road. Cllr. Baines was pleased to note that Tim Bray was aware a wall had collapsed and was dealing with owners and insurers. A letter was received from Mr and Mrs Burchell of 192A Woodrow Road to question why they too had not been invited to the Flooding Meeting in November, as they too suffered flooding problems. Cllr. Baines informed that although their bungalow was built on the floodplain and had sometimes been surrounded by flood water, the house itself had never been flooded. The Clerk reported that she had written a letter of apology to Mr and Mrs Burchell and had forwarded a copy of the Minutes and had invited comments.

330/09
Arising from Min. 289/09 Shaw Hill Hall and Field – draft Lease: A copy of the draft Lease had been received from the Solicitor. It was agreed to set up a Joint Working Party with Shaw Hall Committee, comprising the Council Chairman  2 members from the Hall Committee and 2 other councillors  to review the Lease. Cllr. Bean  declared her interest as the wife of the Hall Committee Secretary and  requested that the meeting take place before the Annual Council on 22nd March. 


Resolved: The Council set up a Joint Working Party with Shaw Hall Committee

to review the draft Lease.

331/09
Arising from Min.291/09 Health Care Issues: The Council noted the Minutes of the Health Working Group Meeting of 3rd November. Cllr Mills reported that at the Board Meeting, a PCT officer had denied that the 24 hour Nursing Teams had been set up to compensate for the loss of the Hospital but Ian Cardy had emphasised this is what was stated at that time. Cllr Mills had  asked via the Melksham Area Board if the PCT could be asked to investigate the possibility of having a First Aid Station in Melksham, and supply costs. Giffords Surgery had indicated it would be willing to consider this if Wiltshire PCT would  agree to give sponsorship. The next Area Board Meeting was on 3rd February at Broughton Gifford and as he was unable to attend he hoped others would follow up these health issues. Cllr. Paul Clark agreed to attend on the Council’s behalf. 
332/09
Next Area Board Meeting 3rd February: Cllr Brindle reported that he would be attending as the Wilts. And Berks Canal was to be discussed. The Clerk reported she would be attending as a Broughton Gifford Parish Councillor and because the  Grants Application  for speed flashing signs, submitted by Melksham Without Council  on behalf of several parishes, was being considered.

333/09
Arising from Min.292/09 Roundabout Sponsorship: Cllr. Millard proposed that the roundabouts be managed by Melksham Lions who had the expertise to plant and maintain them. The Clerk  advised that Wiltshire Council would only grant licences for planting to parish councils direct, subject to the parish council submitting draft planting schemes for Wiltshire Council approval  Following discussion it was agreed to write to the Lions to indicate the Parish Council would be interested in them  managing the Roundabout Sponsorship Scheme subject to the Lions liaising with Andy Cadwallader to agree some suitable draft planting designs which could then be submitted to the Parish Council for approval. 
334/09
Arising from Min.293/09 Adoption of Telephone Kiosks: The Clerk  reported that BT had not yet replied to indicate if the listed telephone boxes would continue to be maintained. Cllr Brindle proposed, seconded by Cllr. Wood that the Council did not adopt the boxes. Councillors felt such a project would be costly and there would be ongoing problems of vandalism. Cllr. Chivers emphasised the boxes were part of the parish’s history. 

Resolved: The Parish Council decline to adopt telephone boxes in the parish

335/09
Minutes, Staffing Committee Meeting, 4th January: Resolved: The Minutes of this Meeting be formally approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.
336/09
Arising from Min. 310/09 Councillors’ Training Needs: The Clerk drew attention to the Council’s Statement of Training Intent November 2008 and reported that she would be researching training resources to meet the needs identified in the Statement. She asked members to let her know of any other Training needs which had not yet been identified.

337/09
Arising from Min. 311/09 Power of Well-being Training: The Chairman advised that Katie Fielding would be willing to carry out Power of Well-being Training prior to the next Council Meeting on 22nd February. The training took approximately 1 hour.  Katie had asked if councillors would attend from 6.15 p.m. onwards. It was noted that 80% councillors needed to attend, for training to be valid. The Clerk reported that staff would provide tea and coffee and light refreshments as it was such an early start.
338/09
Staffing Committee Recommendations: Teresa Strange declared an interest in the item relating to her hours and left the Meeting during this item
Resolved: The recommendations, as detailed in Mins.308/09 – 313/09 be formally approved by the Council.  

339/09
Parish Neighbourhood Watch Schemes: Cllr. Sankey asked if the Parish Council would be prepared to help get more people involved in the Neighbourhood Watch Schemes. He emphasised that although he personally was in a scheme, he had not been approached for 10 years. If the Bowerhill Residents’ Action Group (BRAG) also got involved it could help attendance at other BRAG projects such as the Annual Litter-pick. The Chairman reported that activity varied from scheme to scheme, depending on the Co-ordinator. The matter had been raised at the last Community Safety Group. The Police had not been sending out any information, possibly due to costs and funding for the lamppost signs which cost approx.  £15 each, had been withdrawn. It was agreed that each councillor would research his/her area and report back to the next Council meeting on the position re schemes.

Resolved: Neighbourhood Watch Schemes be placed on the next full Council Agenda.

340/09
Withdrawal of Taxi Tokens: The Council noted that Wiltshire Council had withdrawn free taxi tokens for Senior Citizens except for disabled persons. Bus and Railcards were also being withdrawn. Cllr Chivers reported he had raised the matter of the loss of taxi tokens in relation to the next item – see below
341/09
Asda Development on Countryside Farmers Site – Section 106 Agreement: Cllr. Chivers reported that there were funds available within the Asda Section 106 Agreement for rural transport needs. He proposed the Council take up this matter with Wiltshire Council Planning Department with a view to accessing funds for a better bus service for Whitley. This was agreed.


Resolved: The Council seek advice from  Wiltshire Council Planning Department on how funds could be accessed for improved parish transport.

342/09
Beanacre Play Area Access and revised Lease: The Council noted a further letter from Stanford Cole re access to the Play Area Field. The Clerk reported that the Council Solicitor was sending through the draft Memorandum for the Lease and she requested that this matter be deferred until the Memorandum had been received. This was agreed.

343/09
General Correspondence: The Council noted the following items:

        a)WALC Circular for December 

       b) Wiltshire Council Town and Parish Newsletter – response from Wiltshire  Council 
       c) Parish Steward Winter Programme  2010

             d) Berryfield Action Group Minutes 4th January 2010

             e) WC Town and Parish newsletter January 2010
344/09
Clerk – Visit to Hong Kong and Australia: The Clerk  reported that she would be taking a holiday from 23rd March (the day after the Annual Parish Meeting) until 14th April and she asked if the April full Council Meeting could be moved from 12th April to 19th April when, God willing, she would be back at work. This was agreed.  


Meeting closed at 10.00 p.m.

Chairman 22nd February 2010
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